SHIREOAKS PARISH COUNCIL
Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group
Minutes of the meeting held on 31 October 2013 at Bassetlaw District Council Offices

Present:  Pat Payling, Adele Haddon, Brian Carter, Mike Ogden, John Rogers, Natalie Cockrell, 

 James Green, Eric Haykin, Janet Haykin, Councillor David Pressley 
Apologies for absence:   John Palmer

Approve minutes from previous meeting -The minutes had been circulated and been approved.
 The Chairman opened the meeting and advised that its purpose was to allow for Natalie and James  to present the draft outline NP in a final format to enable the group to follow it in writing up outstanding policies.
Reports
Councillor Pressley advised the meeting that a public consultation in relation to a proposed planning application for a large site adjacent to Shireoaks on Gateford Common, for mixed use development, would be held at Gateford Primary School.

Awards for All – AH reported that the funding extension to the February 2014 deadline allowed for the submission of the draft NP to BDC had been extended by a period of three months.
NC reported on the objectives written so far and stated that the format was already there but it just needed the final items adding to bring it all together.  NC and JG would finish the introduction off.  AH would expand on consultations and add census details (current dynamics).

They had made suggested changes:-

Take out modern farming methods

Flooding – should it have a separate objective/develop a Parish specific flood prevention and management scheme.  Proposed policies would need to follow the same draft policy format. 
Wildlife corridors/biodiversity could be merged into one
Statistical information required from survey results/wildlife survey/flood related survey etc

Justification will be needed to support additional facilities in the village health, medical, pharmacy etc as supported in the NP survey should large scale development in the village take place.  Liaison with NCC has indicated that the village school would need to be expanded.

NC advised that the movement policies currently being produced by MO, covering vehicle  parking/traffic restrictions/footways and signage, would need consultation with County Highways and draft solutions would need to be sent to NCC for consideration.
NOTE  Councillor Sybil Fielding and Shireoaks Parish Council are currently working with NCC on traffic control within the village.

NC advised the meeting that £33,000 funding is available to the Friends of Woodlands for assistance with the planning application for the development of Woodlands Country Park.

Would require a letter from FOW to advise on the current state of the discussions with NCC concerning land ownership.  JR advised that NCC were awaiting written confirmation from the ex Coal Board administrators in support of the site’s lease to FOW.
She advised that Tom Bannister, Principal Planning Officer, would be responsible for signing off the final draft of Shireoaks NP.
The remaining schedule to follow to adoption of the NP is:

Final input from the group, where indicated, provision of maps, photographs
Back to Natalie and James for review

Helen Metcalf - for review/critique

Finalise draft

Undertake consultations – statutory & residents, undertake sustainability appraisal

6 week public consultation

Cabinet – councillors’ letter of support

Examination

Referendum

Outstanding items for the group to finalise:-
Pat – Demographics (census date, profile, housing number/type, community assets, historical/snapshot of current state of Shireoaks
Maps/photographs of listed buildings

Eric/John – Flooding and wildlife corridors

Mike/Eric – Movement

John R/John P – Woodlands Country Park (policies carefully worded), Francis Field negotiations

Any Other Business

The Chairman advised the group of his need to relinquish the Chairmanship for health reasons and the need for the group to elect a new Chair or share the responsibilities within the group to ensure final completion of the NP.
Date of next meeting

To be arranged w/c 18th November 
